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Committee
EPA’s Small Community Advisory Subcommittee (SCAS) Meeting Summary
August 2nd, 2024 
11:00 AM – 12:30 PM Eastern Time

	Agenda 

	Meeting Welcome and Roll Call
Supervisor Mallek opened the meeting by welcoming Subcommittee members and took roll call. Supervisor Mallek previewed the topics for the meeting and welcomed Michelle Marchello to provide opening remarks on behalf of EPA. 
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EPA Welcoming Remarks
Michelle Marchello, Senior Advisor for State and Local Governments, welcomed members to the meeting. Ms. Marchello recently joined EPA and emphasized the importance of the Subcommittee and their work as advisors to the Agency. 

Ms. Marchello highlighted activities underway from the Biden-Harris Administration, including funding, pollution reduction, and Community Change Grants. 

	
EPA’s Proposed Water System Restructuring Assessment Rule
Frank Sylvester, Acting LGAC Designated Federal Officer (DFO) provided an overview of EPA’s Proposed Water System Restructuring Assessment Rule. Following the overview, Ms. Sylvester briefed the Subcommittee with draft recommendations developed by the LGAC Water Workgroup. Ms. Sylvester proposed a series of questions (below) and asked Subcommittee members for comments/questions. 

(1)  To support transparency and community engagement, the proposed Water System Restructuring Assessment Rule requires public meetings for assessments that identify consolidation or ownership transfer as restructuring options. The proposed rule also requires states to provide the public with electronic and paper copies of state-approved assessments and to consult with the assessed water system about voluntary next steps based on a completed assessment. 
EPA also is considering a requirement that states create a Citizen's Advisory Council (CAC) or utilize an existing advisory body, including a local government agency, town council, etc., for direct involvement in mandatory restructuring assessment. What factors should EPA consider when evaluating potential additional community engagement requirements for mandatory assessments in the final rule?

(2) The proposed rule includes the SDWA enforcement relief and liability protection incentives for water systems to voluntarily develop and implement restructuring plans for struggling water systems. Under SDWA, the restructuring plan types eligible for these incentives include forms of consolidation or ownership transfer, which an assessment could identify as the most feasible alternatives to ensure a community receives safe, affordable drinking water. EPA recognizes that these types of permanent and long-term changes in water system management, operations or ownership can raise concerns about affordable water rates, transparency in decision making, and accountability to consumers. How could EPA supplement the SDWA incentives to encourage water systems to develop and submit eligible restructuring plans? 

(3) The proposed rule requires that a mandatory restructuring assessment be "tailored" to water system characteristics, including characteristics of the service community, such as underserved or disadvantaged status under SDWA Section 1459(A). What other factors should EPA consider requiring in the final rule as tailoring criteria for mandatory restructuring assessments?

SCAS Input
A common concern from the SCAS circled around the financial burden of restructuring for small communities. Tax based services for small, rural and disadvantage communities bring forth a set of issues as it stands now, so to restructure and add on additional financial stipulations will be challenging for small towns. 

Mayor Kyle Shipp mentioned that his city just completed a water system merge with a neighboring municipality and spoke to the process. Mayor Shipp spoke to local concerns regarding state involvement, having a distressed utility system, affordability, and regulatory oversight. 

Gary Brown, Director of the Detroit Water and Sewer Department, spoke to the instance of a smaller utility that faces financial hardship and is forced to into privatization. Requesting for financial assistance to improve water systems that face violations and if the state refuses to give revolving funds to make improvements will force small towns to either merge with larger systems or into privatization. Recommendations from the LGAC will be sure to emphasize this point. Mr. Brown also mentioned the need for strong community engagement on this proposed rule. 

Councilmember Portis Jones expressed concerns with the Proposed Rule. Ms. Jones mentioned that her community has not raised rates for 10 years and subsidizing the cost to deliver these services will be an issue. Ms. Jones emphasized for EPA to develop guidelines for the Rule but not to mandate due to affordability. Ms. Jones echoed the inclusion of private water systems in EPA guidelines. 



	SCAS Topics 
Lynzi Barnes, SCAS DFO mentioned a series of future topics to be explored by the Subcommittee, including the SCAS’ mission statement, the frequency of EPA engaging with the SCAS, and the SCAS weekly newsletters. Members mentioned their appreciation for ongoing engagement with EPA and the continuation of the newsletters. 

	
Public Comments
There were no public comments. 

	
Meeting Wrap Up and Closing
Supervisor Mallek thanked members for their participation and closed the meeting. 
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